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Director’s Report November 2015.
Broodstock collection is underway at Loch na Croic.  November has been a difficult month at Loch na Croic.   We opened the trap as usual in the middle of the month and trapping started well with better numbers of fish than last year.   However after a few days we started to have an unusual level of mortality in the tanks.  The fish appear to have symptoms of furunculosis which is normally a problem in summer under warm low water conditions.    Marine Scotland Science Fish Health Inspectors were called and have taken samples and confirmed that we are applying the correct husbandry and biosecurity measures to control the outbreak.   The Broodstock unit has separate water supplies to each tank which has allowed us to try to isolate fish showing symptoms.  We closed the trap for a week to get tanks cleared and to reduce the length of time we have to hold fish.    The mortalities have started to decrease but this will have an impact on the numbers of eggs we can collect for the hatchery
An open day was held at Loch na Croic on the 28th of November.  The event was well attended with more than 50 visitors. It gave an opportunity for people to see salmon close up and learn how the Blackwater hatchery operation is used to mitigate for the impacts of hydro electric development.  There have also been visits to the hatchery by several local schools.
The Wild Fishery Reform Process is ongoing and an update bulletin is available from the Board website.  Work is being done at a national level by the Stakeholder Reference Group, National Strategy Group, RAFTS / ASFB Joint Working Group and the Institute of Fisheries Management.  In order to achieve a sustainable network of  Fishery Management Organisations there will have to be a reduction in the present number of Boards and Trusts.  We have been asked by RAFTS and ASFB to start exploring options with neighbouring regions.
Projects / research
Radio-tracking work is continuing on the Allt Graad, some of the tracked fish have now 
spawned and dropped back to sea.  Fish will be followed until the end of December before the data is collated and written up.
The Scottish Fishery Coordination Centre organised a very useful Geographical Information System training course.  The additional GIS tools which have become available will be used to collect analyse and store data more effectively.
Work has started on a joint project with Glasgow University and Marine Scotland Science to look at nutrient restoration in salmon nursery streams.
A PhD student from Napier University visited Loch na Croic to collect samples for a research project into Red Vent Syndrome in adult salmon.

Work is underway to prepare the 2nd stage funding bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for a combined invasive species bid.
Meetings attended / consultations
Conon Fishing Syndicate AGM

Glasgow University / Marine Scotland Science Nutrient restoration project planning

Wild Fishery Reform Strategy Group meeting

Loch Achonnachie AA meeting

Highland Council Flood team  meeting

Teanninch Distillery site visit

SEPA / SSE fish ladder repair site visits

Wester Ross Fishery Board meeting

Hatchery Open Day

Strathconon  School  hatchery visit

Tarradale School hatchery visit

Dornoch Academy hatchery visit

Wild Fishery Reform Stakeholder Reference Group

